
The Yahrzeit
I am often asked questions about how to 
mark a Yahrzeit.  When is it? What times 
is the candle supposed to be lit?  On what 
days is the candle lit?  What does one 
say when one lights the Yahrzeit candle?  
How do we mark the Yahrzeit in shul?
The word, “Yahrzeit”, is Yiddish for “a 
year’s time”, and marks the anniversary 
of the death (not the burial) of an 
immediate family member. The basic 
customs are lighting a Yahrzeit candle 
at home, and coming to shul to say the 

Mourners’ Kaddish.
The Yahrzeit candle, which burns 24 
hours, is lit at sundown at the beginning 
of the Hebrew date that marks the 
Yahrzeit.  Generally one candle is lit per 
household.  Candles can be purchased in 
most supermarkets.  If we have the name 
on file in the synagogue, we send you a 
notice of the correct Hebrew date about 
two weeks before the Yahrzeit. Yahrzeit 
candles are also lit by many on the days 
that Yizkor is recited i.e. Yom Kippur, 
Shemini Atzeret, and the final days of 
Pesach and Shavuot. There is no specific 
prayer that is recited when lighting the 
Yahrzeit candle, but here is a suggestion 
of what can be said:
“A light from God is a human soul.” 
(Proverbs 20:27).  At this moment of 
solemn recollection, I call to mind 
the presence of _____________. 
May_______’s soul enjoy eternal 
life, together with the souls of Sarah, 
Rebecca, Rachel and Leah; Abraham, 
Isaac, and Jacob; and all righteous 
women and men. May I be inspired to 
perform acts of justice and kindness in  
____________’s memory.
The primary public observance of the 
Yahrzeit is to come to synagogue and 
recite the Mourners’ Kaddish which 
can only be said with a minyan. It 
is traditional to say Kaddish on the 
day of the Yahrzeit, but because we 
know that not everyone can make it to 
morning minyan on a weekday, we also 
encourage people to mark the Yahrzeit 
on the closest Shabbat to the Hebrew 
date.  Yahrzeits from the Thursday 
preceding Shabbat until the following 
Wednesday can be marked on Shabbat.  
For those who have memorial plaques in 
our synagogue lobby, we also place the 
Yahrzeit plaque under the eternal flame 
for the week of the Yahrzeit.

by Rabbi Kurshan

Cheshvan/Kislev 5773

INNOVATE & INTEGRATE - CREATING COMMUNITY & CONNECTION
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Community 
Thanksgiving 

Service
The Huntington 

Community 
Thanksgiving service 

will be held 
Sunday

November 18, 2012
 at St. Patrick’s Church 

(400 Main St.)
 7:30 pm.

 This is the 41st 
anniversary of the 

service, and the 
Huntington Jewish 

Center is a co-sponsor.

Thanksgiving
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HJC Babysitters
 

 Olivia Bendit:   
 Cell: 631.466.4068     Home: 631.261.1198    
 Aliyah Cohen (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.1116    Home: 631.423.6814  
 Rebecca Kramer (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.560.1911      Home: 631.385.4317 
 Jake Kramer (19 yrs. old)   Home: 631.385-4317  
 Shana Ledner (15 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.236.6687      Home: 631.754.0246 
 Esti Lodge (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.0943     Home: 631.427.4654 
 Marisa Pashkin (15 yrs. old) 631.423.6472 
 Jenny Rosen (15 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.514-.9061     Home: 239.6498  
 Rina Steinberg (14 yrs .old)  
 Cell: 631.255.9808   Home: 631.424.2954 
 Michael Valente (17 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.456.0514    Home: 423.2507   
 Anna Wertheim  
 Home: 631.549.2602  Cell: 631.901.7535  
 Taylor Weiss  

 Home: 631-754-2146 Cell: 631 418-6074    
 
To be included on this list, please send your information to 
Gail Lodge at nylodges@msn.com. 

    

 We gratefully acknowledge  
 the support received from the 
 

Fund for 
Jewish Education 

Sponsored by

        Caroline and Joseph S. Gruss 
       Life Monument Funds, Inc. 

and

Maxine Fisher

2011/2012

Kim Willen

2011/2012

Lisa Rousso

Sue Lefkowitz

WHO BY FIRE, WHO BY WATER

Monday evening, Septmber 19 
8:00 pm in the Family Life Center

We will study together what is perhaps the most powerful prayer in 
the liturgy of Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur, the Untaneh Tokef. 
This prayer, with its powerful imagery of passing like a flock of 
sheep one by one before God as God records our fate for the coming 
year in the Book of Life speaks to our vulnerability and mortality 
as human beings.   Who will live and who will die; who by fire and 
who by water; who by neglect and who by despair?   Join us in a 
community study of this prayer with Rabbi Kurshan and deepen 
your spiritual preparation for the holidays.  All are welcome.  

A Pre-Rosh HaShanah Workshop 
with Rabbi Kurshan

Eva Hofman Kramer Memorial 
Selichot Lecture

Saturday night, September 24 at 9:30 pm

We are pleased to announce that this year’s speaker will be David 
Makovsky, Director and Distinguished Fellow of the Washington 
Institute for the Near East Policy Project on the Middle East Peace 
Process. He also is a lecturer at Johns Hopkins University and a 
member of the Council of Foreign Relations and the London based 
International Institute for Strategic Studies. Mr. Maskovsky is both a 
frequent on-the-record commentator on the Middle East in the lead-
ing media, as well as an an off-the-record source for many leading 
journalists writing about the Middle East.  Join us for an evening 
with one of the most respected and insightful analysts of Israel 
and the Middle East. Selichot Services at 11:45 pm will follow the 
lecture.

Josh Morris, Pamela and Abigail Wax sifting thru cave dirt for trea-
sure in Israel.

Kim Willen
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Sue Lefkowitz
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Andrea Morris

Alice Rosen
Karen Rudolf
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Darryn Solotoff
Ellen Steinberg
Susi Susskind
Kim Willen
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HJC Committee Chairpersons
Bulletin................................................................................Kim Willen
Calendar........................................................................Gwen Goldstein
Cemetery........................................................................Louis Walsdorf
Chai Club...........................................................................Sy Schpoont
Congretional Dinners..........................Michelle Stack & Joanne Cohen
Dues/Fees/Collections...........................Mitch Pashkin & Arthur Perler
Family Life.....................................Judy Biener and Jessica Frischman
Fundraising.............................................................................................
Greeters...........................................................................Maxine Fisher
High Holiday Honors.........................................................Bruce Fleiss
Israel/Ramah Scholarships......................................................Judy Fox
Israel Committee.................................................................Scott Ingber
Jewish Theological Seminary..........................................Mitch Pashkin
Kol Nidre Appeal............................................Randi and Alan Schuller
Membership............................Tracy Kaplowitz and Elaine Kleinmann
Men’s Club.....................................................................Eric Gemunder
Nursery School Board.....Sara Balabar, Michelle Behr, Jessica Frischmann
Religious School Board.......................................................Sheri Bram 
Ritual.............................................................................Andrea Smoller
Selichot Lecture.............................................................Jennifer Ingber
Sisterhood.......................................................................Sue Lefkowitz
Social Action......................................Janet Kushnick & Marilyn Klein
Special Arrangements............................Vered Cole & David Walsdorf
Sunshine..............................................................................Kim Willen
Theater Develpment..........................................................Arthur Perler
Technology..............................................................................Jeff Stark
Tree of Life...........................................................................Tom Rosen
UJA.....................................................................................Scott Ingber
Youth.....................................................................................Shari Klair
Youth Advisor.....................................................................Julie Perloff

Adult Education Classes in November

WALKING WITH LIFE:
FROM WOMB TO TOMB THOUGH JEWISH 

TEXTS

Monday evenings,  November 12, 19
at 8:00 pm in the Family Life Center

Instructor:  Rabbi Neil Kurshan

We will continue our study of the Jewish life cycle beginning with 
an examination of the second half of the life cycle.  Class topics 
will include health/self-care, illness, aging/retirement,  and death.  
Each class session will consist of a presentation by Rabbi Kurshan, 
a study of classical Jewish texts, and time for personal reflection.  
The class will allow participants to delve into Jewish tradition and 
also to understand the relevance of Jewish texts and traditions for 
the unfolding of their own lives.  New and returning students are 
welcome.

Jewish Public Affairs Forum--Understanding 
Israeli Politics; How do you Run a Country 

With 13 Parties Represented in the 
Parliament?

Tuesday evening, November 13th
 at 8:00 pm in the Family Life Center of HJC

Instructor: Ken Bob

In this session we will learn about the Israeli political system, meet 
the current leading players and trace the different party platforms 
back to the Zionist movements that established the state in 1948.  
The session will be taught by Ken Bob, a member of the HJC 
who currently serves on the Conference of Presidents of Major 
American Jewish Organizations.    All are welcome.

Adult Education

SATURDAY NIGHT AT THE 
MOVIES BEGINS NOVEMBER 3 AT 

7:30 pm

This year will will watch three films about 
the spiritual journey of individuals.  Our first 
movie is “Higher Ground” starring Vera 
Famiga, a beautiful portrait about a woman’s 
journey from Christian fundamentalism 
to a more nuanced religious outlook.  
Discussion with Rabbi Kurshan after the film.  
Refreshments will be served and there will 
be a parallel children’s movie.  BYOB  (Adults, 
bring your own bottle, and children, bring 
your own blanket.)
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Living in the New York area and the Northeast has its’ 
moments. It may even have its’ detractors.  We hurry 
too much, we stress too much, we try to compress too 
much into too little time. The summers are hot and 
muggy, the winters too cold, the springs too short.  
But then there is autumn – the crisp, cool interlude 
of a season that reminds us of how really special it 
is to live where we do.  “Fall,” alternatively known as 
autumn, reminds us all over again how rejuvenating 
the changing of the seasons can be.  Think about it:  Is 
there anything better than an autumn Sunday morn-
ing, when you poke your head outside to see how 
much chill fills the air?  When you step out to retrieve 

the morning paper and see an array of multi-colored leaves swirling about the front yard? 
When the early first frost is warmed by fresh-brewed coffee or tea.  And, maybe best yet 
(regardless of  where your baseball fan team allegiances are), when there is “October” 
baseball – playoff games involving a New York team – more often, regrettably enough for 
some, involving the Yankees and not the Mets. I’ll save an elaboration on the Mets for a 
later article – one that doesn’t have the theme of thankfulness embedded in it!

So, here we are – just a few short weeks away from the secular Thanksgiving. And, just a 
few short weeks since celebrating the High Holidays; a few short weeks since we began 
our annual Kol Nidre appeal. For me, I am thankful for so much, as those in shul on Kol 
Nidre night heard me say. And I am likewise thankful to all those who so kindly acknowl-
edged my words to the community that evening. If you have already fulfilled your pledge 
to this year’s appeal, we gratefully thank you. If you have not yet done so, you can best 
say thank you by completing your gift.  Doing so will enrich our synagogue; doing so will 
enrich yourselves; doing so will enrich our community. So, as the theme of fall athletics 
resonates in this article, let me borrow shamelessly from our friends at Nike when I say, 
one more time with feeling  - Kol Nidre pledge 2012: Just do it!

This year at HJC is shaping up to be a good one. We are off and running following an 
uplifting few weeks of High Holiday services, raised up even further by motivational 
sermons by the Rabbi and new melodies by the Cantor.  For our youngsters, our 
pre-school and school years are off to a fine start thanks to the leadership of our Early 
Childhood Center in the person of Susie Meisler and her very fine staff of teachers and 
support professionals. Our Religious School will be enhanced this year by the addition 
of Cantor Gordan in his added role as Director of Synagogue Programming and Religious 
School Innovation – a role complemented so ably by our full-time Religious School 
Administrator, Mrs. Maxine Fisher. Our fundraising challenges will be confronted through 
several new ideas being considered now, as well as by our March, 2013 production of 
Guys and Dolls gathering more and more momentum by the minute. We have a new 
Family Life Committee whose mission is to strengthen and enhance our synagogue’s 
programming vision for all. We have a new Membership Committee that is already hard 
at work on ideas for reaching into the outside community for new members, while at 
the same time it strives to strengthen the connections felt by and among our existing 
membership.  We have an energetic and motivated Men’s Club that fosters programming 
of interest and connection for our synagogue “guys.”  And, we have, as always, a vibrant 
and caring Sisterhood that rises to the occasion on every occasion – these ladies are, of 
course, our synagogue “dolls.” We are sharpening our business orientation, seeking new 
ways to be more fiscally aware and opportunistic in a variety of innovative respects – 
real estate related, and otherwise.  We have a panel of officers and trustees who work 
together openly and constructively. Each of them – each of us – who do this work are 
volunteers striving to do our best, fulfilling our responsibility to act in the best interest 
of the synagogue. We hopefully get it right more, if not most, of the time. Candidly, 
we may not always do so.  But, what matters most is having the self-awareness and 

PRESIDENT’S PERSPECTIVE
Feeling Thank -“Fall”

by Joel Wirchin

CONDOLENCES
Edward Alcosser on the death of his mother, Anna Alcosser
Hannah Kampel on the death of her husband, our congregant, Bill Kampel
To the family of June Klein

NEW MEMBERS
Shiya & Jennifer Ribowsky of Huntington and their children:  Jake, age 8 and 	
	 Matthew, age 5.

con’t on page 6

       Sisterhood News
       by Sue Lefkowitz

Save the Date – December  9, 2012

CHANUKAH HAPPENING
There will be a Book Fair, Food, Games, Crafts and Gift Shop

* * * * *

A Book Review is scheduled for November 29 at 8 P.M. Sara Aharon 
will speak about the Emigration of  the Afghanistan Jews to the 
United States  

 “The Jews of Kabul to Queens: 
Afghanis  and Their Move to the U.S.”

This should prove to be most interesting and informative.
* * * * * 

Thank you to the people who rummaged their closets 
for The Rummage Sale as well as the Sisterhood 
members who worked so diligently to set up the 
merchandise and those who worked at the sale.

* * * * * 

What fun and great food at the Membership Dinner.  
Kudos to the Committee who made this such a success.

* * * * * 

Stop at the HJC office to purchase your
 Entertainments Books

 What a great Holiday Gift idea!
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Louis Walsdorf
Louis comes from a family that has a connection with the HJC going back to its very 
beginning.  His grandfather, his father’s father, was part of the first generation of the 
HJC.  Louis grew up with his brother, David, in the HJC and celebrated his Bar Mitzvah in 
this building with Rabbi Rothenberg and Cantor Stein.   He also celebrated hs marriage to 
Susan here at HJC in 1990.

With such a long history of family connections to HJC perhaps it is not so strange that 
Louis followed in the footsteps of his parents and grandparents generation and became 
involved with the synagogue.  He served on the Board of Trustees and from that position 
branched out into many areas.  He served on the Finance Committee when Karen Pashkin 
was the synagogue treasurer.  Louis has had a strong commitment to Israel and served on 
the Israel Committee. I know Louis as a person who likes to travel to unusual places and 
given this propensity combined with his commitment to Israel it was natural that Louis 
join us on a recent HJC pilgrimage to Israel with Susan and his son, Aaron, who just began 
college.  

Perhaps most noteworthy is Louis’ service for the past ten years as Chair of the HJC 
Cemetery Committee.  We are quite unusual as a synagogue in having our own 
synagogue cemetery and maintaining a cemetery is no small issue.  Louis has given 
his time to make sure that our cemetery is financially solvent and that it abides by the 
strictures that govern a Jewish cemetery.  This is a somewhat invisible task and a task 
from which you can’t get any thank-yous from the primary clientele you serve.  But we 
thank you Louis for the time you have given to this very important part of our synagogue 
community.

Joanne Cohn
 Joanne grew up in Syosset and so her migration to Huntington was not so far 
geographically, but she grew up in a Reform synagogue so that walking into HJC was not 
such a small step.  But fortunately the first step Joanne made into the synagogue was on 
Sukkot in the early 1990’s, and fortunately the first person she met was Ethel Sachs.  So 
between a beautiful outdoor setting and a friendly face, Joanne got off to a good start.  

For Joanne acclimating to the HJC, as is the case for many people, was a step by step 
process.  She took a few classes; Joanne was a student in the Adult Bat Mitzvah class.  She 
became involved in Sisterhood, and it was not long before the kitchen became a home 
for Joanne.  

One thing led to another and Joanne began an HJC garden as one of the plots in the 
organic garden off of Greenlawn road..  Soon some of her produce began showing up 
at our Shabbat morning kiddushes and then it began showing up in Joanne’s creative 
cooking.  

Joanne expanded her gardening this year with the creation of two vegetable gardens on 
the grounds of the shul which are part of the Grow to Give Project.  Fresh produce from 
these gardens is given to a variety of organizations that work with those in need of food 
such as Helping Hand Mission, Food not Bombs, the Family Service League and our own 
JNN.  Complementing Joanne’s interest in gardening was a trip she made with Hazon to 
Israel a few years ago  to look at sustainable agriculture in Israel.

Joanne’s background in art and photography are both the source and expression of her 
creativity, and over they years many of the photographs Joanne has taken of synagogue 
events have graced our walls and our  synagogue Bulletin.  We hope to be able to enjoy 
the fruits (and vegetables) of your labor for many years to come.  

WANTED :
 ASSISTANCE WITH PLAYBOOK for “GUYS AND 

DOLLS”

Are you interested in helping out with the PLAYBOOK?
Is soliciting Ads not your cup of tea?
We are in need of lots of help, big and small, in addition to soliciting ads...

We need help with:
GRAPHIC DESIGN
WRITING
PROOFREADING
ART and LAYOUT
COLLECTION OF INFO

Please contact Debbie at the office at HJC 
or Andrea Smoller (516) 901-7179
We look forward to working with you!

ALSO:

Guys and dolls needed for backstage assistance!

Stage Crew
Set Building
Painting
Costumes
Make-up/Hair
 Any other services you can provide!

Please contact:
Maxine Fisher (mirifish@aol.com)
Andrea Morris (joligran@gmail.com)
Miriam Wirchin (mirm1225@aol.com)

HJC’s Simchat Torah Honorees



Thank You
by Cantor Israel Gordan

I believe it was Hillary Rodham Clinton 
who made the African proverb “It takes 
a village to raise a child” popular in the 
modern American lexicon.  And it certainly 
is true.  But how do you say thank you to 
an entire village?  While these past few 
months have certainly been intense ones 
for me personally and professionally, 
there is no way they could have been 
as wonderful and positive as they have 
been without the help of everyone in this 

community.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for 
your (continuing) support.

Thank you to the wonderful lay volunteers we have who help to lead 
services and read Torah on weekdays at minyan, on Shabbat and 
holiday services, and on the high holidays.  We all appreciate the 
hard work of Lester Fox, Paul Greenstein, Joel Kuppersmith, Jay 
Weiss, Mark Zimmerman, and Jay Steinberg, among others.  As 
well as those who continue to come forward to learn new skills and 
help out our community.  And also thank you to those who may not 
necessary “lead” but are regular attendees at our services.  This 
synagogue would not exist without you.

Thank you to Mitch Reiver and Joe Willen who were immensely 
helpful in the home buying process for Abby and me (and to Kim 
Willen for being a great and understanding editor of this bulletin!).  It 
is through their, and the Board of Trustee’s, generosity and help that 
we were able to become homeowners in the community.

Thank you to Dr. Eve Meltzer Krief and Dr. Elisa Felsen-Singer for 
taking care of Abby, Noa, and Eli and making sure that everyone 
continues to be healthy.

Thank you to everyone who made contributions and gave gifts in 
honor of the birth of our son, Eli Jonah.  Your generosity is truly 
appreciated and we are overwhelmed by your thoughtfulness.

Thank you to Joel Wirchin for his help and guidance along the 
way and for being such a great leader for our congregation.  It is 
wonderful to have someone to talk with that truly makes you feel 
listened to, and is always quick to offer a “warm and hearty mazel 
tov,” no matter what the occasion.

Thank you to Cheryl and Lee Silberman for hosting our entire family 
for eight and a half weeks before we were able to purchase and 
move into our own home.  As I said at my installation over a year 
ago, I never knew that my wife’s mother’s mother’s sister’s son’s 
ex-wife was so great.  She has been extremely welcoming and 
generous since the day we arrived in Huntington and we would not 
have made it this far without her!

Thank you to the Rabbi and Alisa for being such great friends, 
mentors, co-workers, and advice-givers during this whole process 
and journey.  We are all so blessed to have them in this community 
and appreciate everything that they are constantly doing for us and 
for everyone who is connected to them.

And finally, thank you to everyone who is a part of the Huntington 
Jewish Center community and helps to make this the great place 
to live that it is!  We’re looking forward to more wonderful times 
together!
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humility needed to recognize where we can do better so that, next time, we do.  We 
have a thriving and spirited Youth Group, and a dedicated Chai Club – that cherished 
constituency of HJC veterans whose commitment to the shul over a sustained number 
of years is truly admirable.  We have a highly valued Ritual Committee that examines 
our practices and protocol from the outside looking in, keeping us “honest,” focused, and 
in-step with the times.  And, we have a Social Action Committee that seeks new and 
meaningful ways for congregants to engage on broader humanitarian issues. We have 
greeters who so warmly welcome us all to services  - we have all of this, and more, as 
tangible examples of what our synagogue offers to its’ new and prospective members. 
We have this very Bulletin, which appears ten times throughout the year, today with a 
new “look and feel, and we have an office and building staff that makes the seemingly 
impossible happen every day by their hard work, dedication and capacity to multi-
task.  And then there are the intangibles – the blessings derived from being part of a 
synagogue community where, just like in Cheers, “everybody knows your name” and 
where congregants with regularity refer to the HJC, very simply, as “home.” Perhaps 
most centrally, we have a positive outlook and leadership approach that takes care of 
the day-to-day while, at the same time, keeps an eye on the future, succession and the 
“next generation” of HJC. 

Make this new year be one when you experience more of what HJC can do for you – and, 
what you can do for HJC.  As the air outside turns colder, come and find the warmth 
inside 510 Park Avenue. Together, we can make this season of brightly colored foliage 
and thankfulness a metaphor for the new year just begun.  Let this be a year of World 
Series pursuits, Super Bowl achievements, and championships of all kinds – actual, 
personal, experiential and spiritual. 

Olympic gold medal champion Kerri Strug is quoted as having once said, when reflecting 
on her Judaism and her having reached the gold medal podium:  “… it is about a belief 
and devotion to something greater than myself… “ 

This season, and every season, consider your devotion in the very same way.

HJC belongs to us all – and for that, let us be thankful.

Preseident’s Perspective   con’t from page 4

NOTE FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
The Board of Trustees would like to send a very special 
Thank You to all of our members who volunteer their time 
and effort for the benefit of HJC. For those of you whose 
activities include making purchases on behalf of the 
synagogue, please be aware that HJC is a not-for-profit 
organization, and as such is exempt from paying sales 
tax on any purchases, no matter how small. If you are 
purchasing anything on behalf of HJC, please obtain a tax 
exempt certificate from Jane in the office BEFORE making 
your purchase. Effective immediately, sales tax can no 
longer be reimbursed.

HJC Babysitters:
Rina Steinberg, age 16, cell 631 255-9808

 home 631 424-2954.

send your updated information to
 kwillen@mac.com

include your current home and cell numbers
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My father had many talents and gifts, one of which 
was his ability to tell stories that would either make 
you laugh, reflect on your inner most thoughts, or 
motivate you to try new ways of doing things. Many 
times during the years I was growing up, I would sit 
and listen to him retell stories about people in the 
news, personal stories of his childhood and adult life, 
stories he encountered on his journey as a salesman 
and tales he found in magazines as simple as the 
Reader’s Digest. It was not only the way he delivered 
the stories that I most treasured, but it was the 
message about life that he wanted me to derive from 
the carefully chosen experiences he recanted.

One of the stories he often told during my childhood was about the scorpion and the 
turtle—a valuable story pointing out that you cannot always trust someone will behave 
with your best interest at heart. Here is how the story went.

A turtle was happily swimming along a river when a scorpion hailed it from the shore. A 
scorpion being a very poor swimmer, asked the turtle to carry him on his back across the  
river. Are you mad?” exclaimed the turtle. “You’ll sting me while I’m swimming and I’ll 
drown.”

My dear turtle, “laughed the scorpion, “If I were to sting you, you would drown and I would 
go down with you, and drown as well. Now where is the logic in that?”

The turtle thought this over, and saw the logic of the scorpion’s statement, “You’re right!” 
cried the turtle. “Hop on!” the scorpion climbed aboard and halfway across the river 
the scorpion gave the turtle a mighty sting. As they both sank to the bottom, the turtle 
resignedly said: “Do you mind if I ask you something? You said there would be no logic in 
your stinging me. Why did you do it?” The drowning scorpion sadly replied, “It’s my nature.”

This story was retold many times throughout my years at home with my parents. When I 
foolishly trusted people in my life I knew not to trust due to previous behavior, I retold the 
story to myself so that I could understand the concept that everyone has a nature unto 
themselves for better or for worse. The story continues to yield great logic to me on how I 
choose my friends and who I choose to spend my time with each day.

Another story I found in my father’s possessions after he passed away was about Andrew 
Carnegie, the steel magnate.

Andrew Carnegie, a poor immigrant from Scotland, was one of the great business leaders 
of the early 20th century in America. He is an American success story, rising from bobbin 
boy and telegraph operator to multi-millionaire steel magnate by the age of 40.

How did he rise so quickly? Besides investing and using new technology wisely, Carnegie 
surrounded himself with intelligent and successful people-and he knew the value of 
delegation.

At one point, Carnegie employed forty-three millionaires (quite a feat in the 1930’s). When 
asked how he had managed to attract and hire all of them, Carnegie responded that they 
weren’t millionaires when they began working for him.

He explained further, “Men are developed the same way gold is mined. Several tons of dirt 
must be moved to get an ounce of gold. But you don’t go into the mine looking for dirt,” he 
added.” “You go in looking for gold.”

That story was how my father chose to live his life. He always looked for the gold in his 
children, his friends, and all the people he serviced in business and because of this, he 
grew to bring out the best in everyone he touched. He became a legend in his profession 
following the advice of Andrew Carnegie, a lesson he passed on to me by retelling the 
story along my own life journey. 

I am sure that all parents have their own personal stories to share with their children or 

Early Childhood News
by Susie Meisler

stories they have heard through their lifetime. Over a period of time, every life story 
becomes a historical novel. Hearing stories influences our personality and our lifestyles. I 
feel that a major part of wisdom, personality development, healing and spiritual growth 
come about from listening to the stories we hear in our lives.

It has been noted by psychologists when children hear stories from parents or other 
adults, it not only influences the way a child thinks, but it is surely recognized as a vehicle 
used to shape a child’s life. It is a great way to inculcate values and virtues within a child. 
Storytelling can directly influence the way children think, how children talk, and the 
way children behave. A good story teller can also boost a child’s vocabulary and help 
them gain control of their language. Children can become more proficient socially and 
emotionally by the varied tales told to them.

I have treasured the hundreds of stories told to me by my dad in his lifetime, using each 
one to improve my own moral compass. I hope that the parents at our school develop a 
repertoire of meaningful narratives to share with their children. “Storytellers, by the very 
act of telling, communicate a radical learning that changes lives and the world.”

Social Action Committee 
Update

HJC’s Social Action Committee has joined with 9 other Long Island synagogues including 
Dix Hills Jewish Center and South Huntington Jewish Center in a UJA “Hesed” program to 
serve a worthy cause in the spirit of Tikkun Olam.  

The present project is to offer material and emotional support to the Lone Soldiers of the 
I.D.F.  All members of our congregation are encouraged to get involved. Lone Soldiers are 
young people serving in the Israeli Army who do not have friends or family in Israel.

There was an informal program at South Huntington Jewish Center on October 28, 2012. 
At that time there were two Lone Soldiers and “Tziki,” a man who has established a 
community center in Jerusalem offering Shabbat meals, companionship, housing help, 
etc. as speakers. There were materials for Adults and children who wanted to write cards 
to the soldiers. Refreshments were served.

Congregation involvement is necessary to help our Long Island Jewish Community 
to work together for this worthy cause. More information to follow.Annual Project 
Replenish/ Isiah Food Drive was given to the Suffolk Y food pantry.

Social Action members  sorted through unsold clothing after the Sisterhood Rummage 
Sale and put some aside for the HIHI guests this winter and also to Manorfield Clothes 
Closet.  Shoes were donated to Soles for Souls for refurbishing. Business clothes were 
given away for distribution.
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Partners in Caring at Huntington Jewish Center

Under the auspices of Partners in Caring, a UJA funded program 
bringing together FEGS Long Island (the region’s Jewish human 
services agency) and synagogues, we have a FEGS social worker, 
Marlie Cohen, MSW, as part of our Huntington Jewish Center staff 
on a part-time basis.

This partnership strengthens our connection to both FEGS and the 
Long Island community.  Partners in Caring will bring educational 
programs and workshops, volunteer opportunities and projects, 
and free and confidential short-term individual counseling and 
referral services to our synagogue.  For more information or to 
speak to a social worker, please contact Marlie Cohen, MSW at 
516-496-7550 x210,  or by e-mail, macohen@fegs.org.

You can also contact HJC’s PIC liason, Janet Zimmerman, 
at 631-491-4084,

 or at ladyzim@optonline.net.

Religious School Update
by Maxine Fisher - Religious School Administrator

November brings many interesting programs for our children and their families. We will 
celebrate our second Family Shabbat Service on November 3rd. Cantor Gordan led the 
October Family Service, which was very well attended. It was quite a sight to watch the 
families march around with the Torah following Cantor Gordan, and everyone enjoyed our 
time in the Sukkah! After the service we enjoyed a delicious Kiddush. If you have children 
8 years old and younger you should join us. If you are interested in sponsoring the Kiddush 
please contact Rina Jaffe at (516) 241-9670.

The first of six Vav Family Workshops is on November 4, and will be led by Rabbi Kurshan. 
The Rabbi will also lead the second workshop on November 18.

Our Gan/Alef class is busy learning their Alef-Bet. Kitah Bet is learning basic Hebrew 
vocabulary. Kitah Gimel is starting to learn prayers and songs for their Consecration. The 
Daled thru Mitzvah Team classes are working on mastering the Friday night, Shabbat 
morning, and Havdalah services for their Shabbatonim. 

Please remember, there will be Religious school on Election Day, November 6.

We have a lot to teach our children and we hope to instill a love and pride of being Jewish 
while we are doing so.

I have noticed over the years a diminishing number of people who 
come to synagogue to say Kaddish.  Recitation of the Mouners’ 
Kaddish was traditionally believed to accrue to the benefit of the 
deceased in the World-to-Come because its recitation reflected 
parents who had raised their child with a commitment to Jewish 
observance.  We no longer read a Yahrzeit list on Friday nights at 
services, but rather invite those present to say Kaddish to tell us 
the name of the person for whom they are saying Kaddish and their 
relationship to that individual.  This has personalized the experience 
for those present, and we are no longer reading a list of names for 
whom there is no one to say Kaddish.
For those seeking to personalize the experience of lighting the 
Yahrzeit candle at home, this Kavanah by Merle Feld can be recited 
when lighting the Yahrzeit candle:
(On this night of remembrance) I can’t call you to say,
“I’m bursting with wonderful news!”
Your arms won’t encircle me when I grieve, when I mourn.
You never know now the unexpected achievements, the abiding 
sorrows.
And yet, as I stand here with this candle, I allow myself some quiet 
moments,
Until, once again, your face shines in my memory;
Until, once again, I feel you blessing me.

In remembering those we love at the time of a Yahrzeit, we honor 
their memories, and hopefully we are inspired to live more just and 
compassionate lives.

Rabbi’s column - con’t from page 1

Hello everyone!

We had our first USY event in September, it was great to see everyone and hear about 
their summer’s while we had races on an inflatable race course. We were very excited 
to meet our new youth director, Julie Perloff, who I am looking forward to working 
with to make the rest of the year great! In October we ran an “apache” relay throughout 
the synagogue. For anyone who was unable to come to a meeting it’s definitely not to 
late to join in on the fun. 

Also, our chapter is proud to present our upcoming tzadakah project of “can”struction! 
This is a donation fundraiser for cans of beans, that when we reach our goal for 
acquiring cans we will construct a mini-replica of our synagogue,  then we will later 
donate all the cans from the project to a food pantry. For more information about how 
to get involved please contact me at my email: sjs96csh@aol.com  

So far the year is off to a good start and I’m excited to welcome new faces to our 
chapter this month.

USY News
by Sarah Sachs

USY-ers in the Youth Lounge



The Kampel Family would like to THANK the Rabbi, Cantor, staff and members of 
the HJC community for their outpouring of support to us during our recent loss.

Every year, we marvel at the tremendous community-wide effort put forth at HJC in order 
to make our season of High Holiday services memorable and special. This year was no 
exception, as it truly does “take a village” to make this happen. The following list seeks 
to recognize all those who played a part, with apologies in advance to anyone whose 
participation may have inadvertently been omitted.

Yasher Koach to all who participated in leading services, as well as reading Torah and 
chanting Haftarah

For coordinating distribution of High Holiday honors with skill and sensitivity:  Bruce 
Fleiss

For leading our annual Kol Nidre appeal:  Randi & Alan Schuller

For handling the Kol Nidre appeal board:  Karann Pashkin

For sounding the Shofar with ruach, we thank our fellow congregant  Matt Raskin

For preparing the Book of Remembrance: Gail Lodge, Ian Winkler and Debbie Rosenkrantz 
(from our main office)

For organizing chaperones:  Maxine Fisher, Religious School Administrator

For organizing babysitting: Felicia Messing

For preparing apples and honey for our children: Marjorie & Stu Rothenberg and, Lori & 
Arthur Farkas

For the beautiful silver polishing: Felicia Messing, Marilyn Johnson, Ellen Steinberg, Ellen 
Kahn, Sue Lefkowitz and Charlotte Rosen

For changing the ark curtain and Torah covers:   Janet & Mark Zimmerman; Gail & Jim 
Lodge

For ensuring smooth operation of the ark curtain: Lester Fox

For overseeing our audio system: Bruce Fleiss

For arranging our wonderful greeters:  Maxine Fisher

For arranging the participation of our Martyrology readers:  Sue Lefkowitz

For the beautiful flowers adorning the bima: at Rosh Hashanah, Esther Vickers  and, at 
Yom Kippur, Judy Leopold

For planning and coordinating the Eva Hofman Kramer Selichot lecture:  Jennifer Ingber; 
and, of course, Al Kramer

For handling the memorial plaques: Paul Greenstein;  Jane Hallberg and Debbie 
Rosenkrantz of our main office

For setting up our breaking of the fast:  Sylvia Brass

For the beautiful New Year’s card: Betty & Bob Mesard; and, for the beautiful artwork 
adorning the cover of the card, Joanne Mulberg-Cohn and Sarah Cohn

For leading the always valued and appreciated healing service: Dafna Soltes Stein

For filling in so beautifully at the last minute to lead Selichot services when Cantor 
Gordan had an important date in the maternity ward: Shoshana Brown

For leading children’s services:   Edina Hochman, Marjorie Rothenberg, Ilana Marcus and 
Josh Morris

For leading Junior Congregation, Leah Winkler; and, to all our dedicated teens who 
assisted with Junior Congregation and assisted with children’s services, a heartfelt todah 
rabah to all

For all their help with mailings during this busy time of year:  Hannah Kampel, Sue 
Lefkowitz, Tyna & Gordon Strenger, Susi Susskind;  and, Debbie Rosenkrantz, Irma Mile 
and Jane Hallberg of our main office

We thank all those who built our congregational Sukkah, under the auspices of our Men’s 
Club

Grateful thanks to our office staff to whom we owe so much, especially at this time 
of year:  Jane Hallberg, Debbie Rosenkrantz, Irma Mile, Diane Gallagher and Diane 
Portigiano

And, we are likewise grateful for the consistent fine work of our custodial staff – 
HJC’s unsung heroes who do so much to keep our building in terrific shape at such a 
demanding time of year, and always with willing smiles on their faces:  Daniel Carillo-
Masa, Victor Salinas and Alex Salinas

Thank you to our Executive Committee and Board of Trustees for all of your hard work, 
support and vigilance throughout the holidays. We appreciate your being role models for 
leadership

Last, but most certainly not least, a warm and heartfelt thank you to Rabbi Kurshan 
and Cantor Gordan for so beautifully and meaningfully enhancing our services by their 
spiritual and musical leadership

High Holiday Thank you’s
From Joel Wirchin
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GENERAL FUND
Myrna Tils 
Dan Krieger
Chester Rubin
Arthur Boshnack in memory of Lillian Boshnack at yahrzeit.
Ron Koas in memory of Drora Koas Mike at yahrzeit.
Miriam & Ronald Goldberg in memory of Julius Goldberg at yahrzeit.
Marc Weinberg in memory of Sarah Weinberg at yahrzeit.
Joan & Paul Cohen in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 
Cantor Israel Gordan.
Carol & Howard Baker in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Shelley & Marc Weinberg in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Arlene & Fred Steinberg in memory of Bernice Wirchin, mother of Joel Wirchin.
Alvin Wichard in memory of Philip Wichard at yahrzeit.
Marilyn & Gary Woghin in memory of Sally Woghin at yahrzeit.
Loron Simon in memory of Manny Aaront at yahrzeit.
Eli Harary in memory of Mollie Harary at yahrzeit.
Diane & Steven Block in memory of Janice Schwartz at yahrzeit.
Ruth Wies in honor of Louis Walsdorf as the HJC Simchat Torah honoree.
Michelle & Michael Behr in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Philip Glaser in memory of Sarah Glaser at yahrzeit.
Lisa Golub in memory of Marjorie Ahronee at yahrzeit.
Judi Rosenblatt in memory of Jeanette Hopmayer at yahrzeit.
Nancy Cooper in memory of Richard Berlow at yahrzeit.
Roger Koreen in memory of Grace Koreen at yahrzeit.
Ruth Wies in memory of Ralph Cohen at yahrzeit.
The Behr family in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Shelley & Marc Weinberg in memory of Rose Kramer at yahrzeit.
Selma Greenstein wishing all a good new year.
Harriet Harris in memory of Benjamin Alpert at yahrzeit.
Rosalind Shaffer in memory of Sam Shaffer at yahrzeit.
Pamela Geller in memory of Gertrud Hofbauer at yahrzeit.
Joyce Sacknoff in memory of Margaret Fuchs at yahrzeit.
Andrea Dubow in memory of Samuel Goldstein at yahrzeit.
Yolanda Barfus in memory of Eva Barfus at yahrzeit.
Marvin Lipkind in memory of Sylvia Hudes at yahrzeit.
Herbert Haber in memory of Fanny Haber at yahrzeit.
Lawrence Maltin in memory of Ruth Maltin at yahrzeit.
Amira & Al Garbus in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Renee & Bill Saperstein in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Renee & Bill Saperstein in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Renee & Bill Saperstein in memory of June Klein.
Cindy Elan-Mangano in memory of a beloved adversary and friend, Arthur Goldstein, husband of 	
	 Judith and father of Ron Goldstein.
Rosalyn & Herb Haber in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron Goldstein.
Rosalyn & Herb Haber in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in memory of June Klein. 
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of Jennie Bloom at yahrzeit.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in honor of the marriage of Alan Blank, grandson of Joan & Bob Blank, to 	
	 Alana Shaiman.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron 	
	 Goldstein.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of June Klein. 
Elliott Waldman in memory of Salig Waldman at yahrzeit.
Loron Simon in memory of Dorothy Simon at yahrzeit.

Deborah Cordell in memory of Shirley Mannis, mother of Charlene Kerner.
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
The Kampel family
Selma Greenstein
Judith, Ronald & Gwen Goldstein & Cynthia & Lee Cohen with gratitude to Rabbi Kurshan & Cantor 	
	 Gordan.
Ethel Sachs in honor of Louis Walsdorf as the HJC Simchat Torah honoree.
Donna & Edward Fleiss in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Susan Board in memory of BenjaminYahre at yahrzeit.
Martin Epstein in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron Goldstein.
Myra Tils in memory of Louise Freidman at yahrzeit.
Elaine & Walter Kleinmann in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron 	
	 Goldstein.

CANTOR’S PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FUND
Janet & Mark Zimmerman in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman 	
	 and Cantor Israel Gordan.
Joanne & Peter Cohn in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Patricia & Dan Schoeffler in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman 	
	 and Cantor Israel Gordan.
Jill & Morris Lagnado in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Kim & Joe Willen in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Urhman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Kim & Joe Willen in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron Goldstein.
Kim & Joe Willen in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel

CENTENNIAL GARDEN FUND
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in honor of Joanne Cohn as the HJC Simchat Torah honoree.
Ethel Sachs in honor of Joanne Cohn as the HJC Simchat Torah honoree.
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of Willy Loewenstein at yahrzeit.
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of Charlotte Hammerschlag at yahrzeit.
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of Fritz Hammerschlag at yahrzeit.
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of Harold Hammerschlag at yahrzeit.
Pam, Bruce & Justin Fleiss in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Joan & Robert Blank in memory of June Klein.

DAILY MINYAN FUND
Bea Pedowicz in memory of June Klein. 

DAVID S. ROSENMAN CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Esther Vickers in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.
Judith & Lester Fox wishing a speedy recovery to Sy Shink.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Judith & Lester Fox in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in honor of the marriage of Ariella, daughter of Rabbi Neil & Alisa Kurshan, to 	
	 Leo Simonovich.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron 	
	 Goldstein.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber wishing a speedy recovery to Jonathan Boxer.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Rena, granddaughter of Nili Gitig.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of the grandson of Risa & Noah Finkel.
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DONALD L. GORDON ISRAEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Esther Vickers in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.
Judith & Lester Fox wishing a speedy recovery to Sy Shink.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Judith & Lester Fox in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in honor of the marriage of Ariella, daughter of Rabbi Neil & Alisa Kurshan, to 	
	 Leo Simonovich.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron 	
	 Goldstein.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Jennifer & Scott Ingber wishing a speedy recovery to Jonathan Boxer.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Rena, granddaughter of Nili Gitig.
Judith & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of the grandson of Risa & Noah Finkel.

LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT FUND
Tom & Vicki Rosen in honor of the special birthday of Ethel Sachs. 

LEAH GREENE GARDEN FUND
Judith Leopold in memory of William Teich at yahrzeit.

LIBRARY FUND
Robert Mesard in memory of Emanuel Mesard at yahrzeit.
Betty Mesard in memory of Aaron Levine at yahrzeit.
Marianne & Marvin Sokol in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman 	
	 and Cantor Israel Gordan.
Marianne & Marvin Sokol in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Marianne & Marvin Sokol in memory of Bernhard Stein at yahrzeit.
Marianne & Marvin Sokol in memory of Toni Deutsch at yahrzeit.
Betty & Bob Mesard in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Betty & Bob Mesard in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.

NURSERY SCHOOL FUND
Rina & Eric Jaffe in honor of the marriage of Ariella, daughter of Rabbi Neil & Alisa Kurshan, to Leo 	
	 Simonovich.
Rina & Eric Jaffe in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOOL FUND
Tom & Vicki Rosen in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and 	
	 Cantor Israel Gordan.
Tehilah, Simon & Adin Eisenstadt-Feil with thanks & appreciation to the Huntington “mishpacha.”
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND/JEWISH NUTRITION NETWORK
Ruth Wies
Susan & David Lefkowitz in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ellie Siperowitz in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ethel Sachs in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Shirley Vilinsky in honor of the marriage of Ariella, daughter of Rabbi Neil & Alisa Kurshan, to Leo 	

	 Simonovich.
Vicki & Tom Rosen in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Arlene & Fred Steinberg in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Vered & Jack Cole in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Sylvia Brass in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Charlene & Gordon Kerner in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Bea Pedowicz in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Joanne & Peter Cohn in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Charlotte Rosen in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Charlotte Rosen in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.
Janet & Martin Kushnick in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ethan Auslander in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Marilyn & David Klein in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Tehilah Eisenstadt-Feil in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Joan & Robert Blank in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Eileen & Harvey Berger in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Jill & Arnie Sherman in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Lesley DeLia in memory of Jack Magaril at yahrzeit.
Lesley DeLia in memory of Sandra Magaril at yahrzeit.
Janet & Martin Kushnick in memory of Ann Labb at yahrzeit.
Janet & Martin Kusnick in memory of Allen Miller at yahrzeit.
Gail & Jim Lodge in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Amy & Richard Marcus in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Evelyn & Roger Silverberg in memory of Jean Abraham at yahrzeit.
Evelyn & Roger Silverberg in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Shirley Vilinsky in memory of Lena Trenk at yahrzeit.
Marlene & Lenny Hummel in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Shirley Vilinsky in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Maxine & Rob Fisher in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Selma Greenstein in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Norman Friedman in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Judi & Lenny Weiss in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Barbara & Lew Meltzer in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Debbi Laux in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Syd & Mike Schlesinger in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Rene Levy in honor of the birth of Eli Jonah Gordan-Uhrman, son of Abigail Uhrman and Cantor Israel 	
	 Gordan.
Rene Levy in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Hannah Kampel in memory of June Klein.
Marsha Buchholtz in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Patricia & Dan Schoeffler in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron 	
	 Goldstein.
Patricia & Dan Schoeffler in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.
Ceceil & Richard Klein in memory of Arthur Goldstein, husband of Judith and father of Ron Goldstein.
Ceceil & Richard Klein in memory of June Klein.
Elaine & Walter Kleinmann in memory of Bill Kampel, husband of Hannah Kampel.

YVONNE COHEN DEDICATION FUND
Lee Reiver
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







 
-















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by  

Marisa Pashkin 

President’s Perspective 
by Mitch Pashkin 
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INVITATIONS BY MAXINE 
77 Derby Avenue  Phone:  631-757-7455 
Greenlawn, N.Y.  Fax:  631-757-7508 
 
Bar / Bat Mitzvah & Wedding Invitations 
Personalized Stationery 
Jewish New Years Cards – Discounted 

MAXINE FISHER

 

Pediatric Dental Specialists 
  

Howard W. Schneider, DDS, PC 
                    Jenny Tu, DDS 

Serving the Special Dental Needs of Infants & Children 

* Complimentary Preventive Dental Visits for 
children 24 months of age and under 
 

* Digital X-rays

Two Convenient Office Locations 
153 Main Street 378 Larkfield Road 

Huntington Village  East Northport
Members of the American Academy  

of Pediatric Dentistry 351-1540                   368-0125

page 13

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Click here for the old neighborhood. 

BIG RED HOME SOLUTIONS 

Closet Design  •  Handyman Services  •  Garage Organization 
Childproofing •  Furniture Assembly  •  Home Office Setup 

JEFF MOSS 
4 FOXDALE COURT  •   HUNTINGTON STATION  •   NEW YORK  •   11746 

516-527-3519  CELL  •    631-385-3130 FAX 

BIGREDHOME@OPTONLINE.NET   
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The HJC Nursery School is looking for more families to join 
their organic produce delivery service.

Have fresh, organic fruits and veggies delivered directly to 
HJC for your family and support the school (10% of each 
order will be donated to the HJC Nursery School).

Each individual family is responsible for managing their own 
account -- payment, changes and substitutions.  Every  
Friday the company will email you the “menu” of fruits and 
veggies that will be in your box for that week, and you will 
have until Monday, 8am to make any changes and/or  
substitutions.  

It is a year round service with no commitment.  You may  
cancel at any time.  Your box of fruits and veggies will be 
delivered to HJC on Tuesday mornings.  Service is every 
week, or every other week.  Check the company out at  
EastDoortoDoorOrganics.com.

Prices start at $18!  

Contact Sara Baliber, a Nursery School mom, for  
information on how to sign up at sbaliber@hotmail.com. 
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page 14

Our Advance Planning Counselors specialize in creating 
plans that cater to the different needs of all families.

IJ Morris
21 East Deer Park Rd . Dix Hills . NY . 11746 . 631.499.6060 
www.ijmorrisdixhills.com

Riverside-Nassau North Chapels
55 North Station Plaza . Great Neck . New York . 11021 . 516.487.9600
www.riversidenassaunorthchapels.com 

IJ Morris
46 Greenwich Street . Hempstead . NY . 11550 . 516.486.2500
www.ijmorrishempstead.com

Boulevard-Riverside Chapels
1450 Broadway . Hewlett . NY . 11557 . 516.295.3100
www.boulevardriversidechapel.com

for Generations a Symbol
of Jewish Tradition

Each location is a participating member of 
The Pre Plan 

TM an FDIC insured fund for 
pre-paid funeral arrangements.
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Tehilah Eisenstadt 
Religious School & Youth 

Experience Director 
427-1157 

Jane Hallberg 
Administrator 

427-1089 Ext. 23 

Neil Kurshan, Rabbi 
423-5355 

Sue Meisler 
Nursery School Director 

425-0525 
 

Mitch Pashkin 
President 
427-1089  

HJC Committee Chairpersons 
Bulletin .........................................................................Gail Lodge 
Calendar................................................................Gwen Goldstein 
Cemetery................................................................Louis Walsdorf 
Chai Club................................................................... Sy Schpoont 
Congregational Dinners .............. Michelle Stack & Joanne Cohen 
Dues/Fees/Collections ...................Mitch Pashkin & Arthur Perler       
Friday Night Live ...........................................................................  
Greeters....................................................................Maxine Fisher 
High Holiday Honors..................................................Bruce Fleiss 
Innovate & Integrate ...............................................Michelle Stack 
Israel / Ramah Scholarships............................................. Judy Fox 
Israel Committee......................................................... Scott Ingber 
Jewish Theological Seminary ..................................Mitch Pashkin 
Kol Nidre Appeal................................Ellen & Matthew Kirschner 
Membership .................................................................................... 
Men’s Club ............................................................ Eric Gemunder 
Nursery School Board..................................................................... 
Religious School Board ............................................. Amal Kapen 
Ritual .................................................................... Andrea Smoller 
Selichot Lecture ......................................................Jennifer Ingber 
Sisterhood ..........................................................Evelyn Silverberg 
Social Action ..............................Janet Kushnick & Marilyn Klein 
Special Arrangements .................... Vered Cole & David Walsdorf 
Sunshine...........................................................Donna Zimmerman 
Theater Development.................................................Arthur Perler 
Technology ..................................................................... Jeff Stark 
Tree of Life .................................................................. Tom Rosen 
UJA............................................................................. Scott Ingber 
Youth .......................................................................... Shari Klaire 

Cheryl Berman1st V.P. 
Scott Ingber, 2nd V.P. 
Michelle Stack, 3rd V.P. 

Andy Levy, Treasurer 
Allison Reiver, Secretary 
Vicki Perler, Admin. VP 

HJC Board of Trustees 2011/ 2012
Mitch Pashkin, President 

 

Carol Baker 
Nancy Bendit 

Dan Cahn 
Eric Gemunder 

Amal Kapen 
Matthew Kirschner 

Alan Kriegstein 
 

 

Sue Lefkowitz 
Betty Mesard 

Andrea Morris 
Lisa Ruosso 

Andrea Smoller 
Darryn Solotoff 

Jeff Stark 
 

 

Ellen Steinberg 
Tyna Strenger 
Susi Susskind 

Fred Weiss 
Bill Wertheim 
Kim Willen 

Donna Zimmerman 

Summer
programs
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HJC Babysitters
 

 Olivia Bendit:   
 Cell: 631.466.4068     Home: 631.261.1198    
 Aliyah Cohen (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.1116    Home: 631.423.6814  
 Rebecca Kramer (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.560.1911      Home: 631.385.4317 
 Jake Kramer (19 yrs. old)   Home: 631.385-4317  
 Shana Ledner (15 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.236.6687      Home: 631.754.0246 
 Esti Lodge (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.0943     Home: 631.427.4654 
 Marisa Pashkin (15 yrs. old) 631.423.6472 
 Jenny Rosen (15 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.514-.9061     Home: 239.6498  
 Rina Steinberg (14 yrs .old)  
 Cell: 631.255.9808   Home: 631.424.2954 
 Michael Valente (17 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.456.0514    Home: 423.2507   
 Anna Wertheim  
 Home: 631.549.2602  Cell: 631.901.7535  
 Taylor Weiss  

 Home: 631-754-2146 Cell: 631 418-6074    
 
To be included on this list, please send your information to 
Gail Lodge at nylodges@msn.com. 

    

 We gratefully acknowledge  
 the support received from the 
 

Fund for 
Jewish Education 

Sponsored by

        Caroline and Joseph S. Gruss 
       Life Monument Funds, Inc. 

and
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Huntington, N.Y. 

 
 

HJC Bulletin
Huntington Jewish Center 

510 Park Avenue 
Huntington, N.Y. 11743 

 

Published monthly,  
September to June, by the 

Huntington Hebrew Congregation 
Founded in 1907 
510 Park Avenue 

Huntington, N.Y. 11743 
Tel. 631-427-1089 
Fax 631-427-8118 

www.HuntingtonJewishCenter.com 
www.hjcny.org 
www.hjc.org 

Bulletin Editor: Gail Lodge 
 
 

   

FREEDMAFREEDMAFREEDMAN  N  N     
 J e w e l e r s  

Since 1936 
 

345 New York Avenue 
Huntington Village 

(631) 423-2000 

ENJOY YOUR SUMMER 
(use sunscreen) 
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June 2011 

Huntington Jewish Center 

BULLETIN 
INNOVATE & INTEGRATE - CREATING COMMUNITY & CONNECTION 

Iyar/Sivan 5771 

 

If Then, Why Not Now? 
By Rabbi Neil Kurshan

 
Shavuot Tikkun 
Tuesday evening 
June 7 at 8:00 pm 

 
“During the Night of Shavuot the 
Heavens Part for a Moment and 

Miracles are Possible” 
 

This year’s Omer Project will 
culminate in a study session on the 
eve of Shavuot led by Rabbi Kurshan 
on the nature of miracles.  We will 
look at the wondrous and miraculous 
moments that members of our 
congregation have shared during the 
Omer in the light of traditional Jewish 
texts about miracles.  Are miracles 
simply coincidences? Are they 
supernatural or natural?  Are they 
usually extraordinary events 
involving life and death, or are they 
the wonders of the everyday?  Are 
miracles in Biblical times different 
from modern day miracles.  Are 
miracles a pre-modern, non-scientific 
phenomenon that have no meaning in 
our present day?  Join us for a 
discussion of a fascinating issue in 
Jewish thought.  A dairy dessert will 
follow the session and all are 
welcome.

                       Kim Willen
kwillen@mac.com

The Huntington Jewish Center is a member of the United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism.  Estab-
lished in 1907, the HJC provides a wide range of programs, reaching out to all of our members and the 
community. Our Daily Minyan, Sisterhood, Chai Club, Family Life, Men’s Club and the award winning 

Religious School and Nursery School Programs are a few of our outstanding activities.
We welcome your participation.

HJC Bulletin        	 November  2012
Published monthly, September - June, by the Huntington Hebrew Congregation, founded in 1907


